BRADFORD ON AVON AND MELKSHAM
PATIENTS’ PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

THE HEALTH CENTRE, BRADFORD ON AVON

TUESDAY 22 SEPTEMBER 2015 at 7.00 P.M.

1.
The Chairman’s Welcome and Introductions


Sue Walters, PPG Chairman, welcomed everyone to the 2015 annual general meeting of the Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients’ Participation Group. Sue then talked briefly about the format of the evening as listed on the agenda including reports of the last year’s activities, election of the officers and members of the PPG management committee, news from the Practice and topics and dates for future PPG meetings. 

Apologies were received from the following: 
Jennifer Andrews; Jeremy Barber; Noriela Barber, Denise Savage 

2.
Minutes of last PPG AGM September 2014

Mike Nolan proposed, Mike Darlow seconded and all present accepted the minutes of the 2014 AGM.

Some questions were asked about the practice CQC visit; discharge summaries and news of the leg club; these items were discussed later in the meeting.

There were no matters arising from the last PPG general meeting of June 2015.

3.
The Chairman’s Report
Sue Walters, Chairman, then read her annual report about the BoA & M PPG and gave thanks to the committee and all involved in the group and also for the support of the practice. 
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4.
The Treasurer’s Report
Copies of the treasurer’s report for the BoA&M PPG were circulated. Sue Walters, on behalf of Jennifer Andrews the Hon. Treasurer, then read out the statement of the accounts which showed the income and expenditure for the years from 10 September 2014 to today 22 September 2015. 
Income was £1289.99 from the raffle and £1.11 interest on the account. Expenditure was £40 for the NAPP subscription. Balance in the Coventry BS account is £2,355.44 and petty cash is £16.10

The BoA&M PPG total funds at 22 September 2015 are £2,371.54
All present accepted the BoA&M PPG annual accounts report.
5.
Election of Officers - Chairman, Vice Chairman, Hon. Secretary, Hon. Treasurer

Sue Walters firstly thanked the committee officers for their great deal of hard work for the PPG last year, and then she then read out the nominations for the positions of the PPG Officers as follows:

Chairman 

- Sue Walters

Vice Chairman 
- vacant

Hon. Secretary 
- Denise Ramsay

Hon. Treasurer 
- Jennifer Andrews

All present agreed to the election of the named nominees, as above, as Officers of the Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients Participation Group. 
6.
Election of PPG Management Committee Members

Sue Walters, Chairman, gave a vote of thanks to all the members of the management committee for all their sterling work in organising the Patients’ Participation Group. 
She gave special thanks and all present gave a vote of thanks to the retiring committee members: Derek Glover (vice chair)  Marlene Nolan;  Sheila Wood and Janet Broad.  Michelle Coleman and Dr Wyatt also gave many thanks on behalf of the Practice to the retiring committee members.
Sue then read out the list of nominees for the PPG management committee as follows:

Alan Fox; Bernie Hobbs; Mike Nolan; Sue Henderson. 

All present agreed to the election of the named nominees, as above, as members of the Management Committee of the Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients Participation Group.

7.
Practice News and Updates
Michelle Coleman, Practice General Manager, thanked the Chairman, Committee and all the PPG for their great contribution and gave special thanks to the retiring committee members.

Michelle read out the practice report and then, along with Dr Wyatt, gave information from the Practice concerning various items over the year. 
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Other information was given concerning:

· CQC visit - the practice did not receive a visit this year, the visit will probable take place next year in January. 

· Discharge summaries -  discussion was held about the timeliness of discharge summaries from the RUH, which has improved recently and are usually received by email at the surgeries.

· Leg Club Video - The recently made video about the BoA Leg Club was shown to the meeting participants. Dr Wyatt along with Derek Glover then discussed the great success of the club which now has 400 members. The club has been nominated for the prestigious Nursing Times award. An update on the Leg Club written by Amanda Brooks of the Practice will be circulated. A request was also made for more volunteers to help with the teas etc at the Leg Club.

· Health Screening for Atrial Fibrillation - a video was shown to the meeting about a new smart phone app device which measures patients’ heart rate and shows if they maybe at risk of suffering from AF. Dr Wyatt gave information about AF and discussed any further tests that may be needed and options for treatment. A leaflet about Atrial Fibrillation was also circulated and discussed.
· Flu Clinics - Debbie Hyatt from the Practice distributed and discussed leaflets giving information about this year’s flu clinics. Appointments for the clinics can be booked by patients by telephone, on line or at reception. The flu clinics will be held at 8.30am to 12.30pm on Saturdays 26 Sept, 
10 Oct, 17 Oct at the Health Centre and on Fridays 25 Sept, 16 Oct, 30 Oct at Winsley Surgery.
· Equipment donated by the PPG - some of the equipment has been delivered to the Health Centre  i.e. microphones, health check balloons; an updated list will follow.
8.
Future PPG General Meetings

Sue Walters read the published list of topics being used to plan the future general meetings. The PPG committee will make plans for these topics and arrange for particular speakers to attend our meetings. All ideas for additional items for future meetings are most welcome. 
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The next meeting will be on Tuesday 8 December 2015 including a talk by the Ambulance Service and the Christmas social event. 
The dates of next year’s 2016 PPG General Meetings are on Tuesdays as follows: 
10 March; 14 June; 20 September; 6 December. 

9.
Any Other Business

9.1
Flu Clinics

Sue Walters is coordinating the PPG volunteers to support the patients at the flu clinics and is issuing a rota for the clinics, dates as below: 

The flu clinics will be held at 8.30am to 12.30pm in the surgeries on the following dates:

Health Centre on Saturdays: 

26 September, 10 October, 17 October

Winsley Surgery on Fridays: 

25 September, 16 October, 30 October
9.2 
Bradford on Avon & District Flower Club Donations
Information was given by Cynthia Booth, Flower Club Secretary, about the flowers donated by the BoA&D Flower Club to the Practice surgeries. The flower arrangements are greatly appreciated by the patients and staff and the club was thanked for its donations of flowers.
9.3
Seniors Forum

Mike Darlow gave information about the Seniors forum. He mentioned the work the forum was involved in, including items about difficulties of access to the RUH. Mike asked patients with difficulties to contact the patients and carers experience group of the RUH.
Discussion was also held about the timeliness of discharge summaries from the RUH and the survey conducted. The time scales have improved recently and discharge summaries are usually received by email at the surgeries.

Mike also discussed the issue of pharmacy supplies, some due to manufacturing supply problems. The practice provides details of the chemists’ shops that are open on bank holidays on the news-feed section of the Practice website.

There are plans to hold a meeting concerning the background systems of work in the Practice surgeries sometime next year.
10.
Next PPG Meeting - Tuesday 8 December 2015
The next PPG General Meeting will be held on Tuesday 8 December 2015 at the BoA Health Centre. 
This meeting will also include a talk by the ambulance service and the Christmas social event.

The 2016 PPG General Meetings will be held on Tuesdays as follows: 
10 March 
14 June 
20 September 
6 December 

Meeting closed at 8.40 pm
Denise Ramsay

Hon. Secretary PPG

Bradford on Avon Health Centre Patients’ Forum

Chairman’s Report to the A.G.M. 2015 

The past year has been an interesting one.

We had a highly successful raffle during the flu sessions last October raising a staggering £1289.99.  As usual our volunteers helping out at the sessions were well received by both the patients and the Health Centre staff !!! A number of items will or have been purchased by the PPG for the Health Centre over the year. 

At the general meetings we had interesting talks from George Stephens from Warminster who gave an emotional but interesting and informative talk on Prostate Cancer. Another talk on the main disorders of the feet and treatments available by Podiatrist Sirene Cleife was also informative even if the pictures made us feel squeamish. Both talks were delivered in a manner that made the technical aspects easily understood by the audience.

I would like to say a huge thank you to the members of the committee who have given up their time to help out with various duties over the last year. Sheila for her ongoing work to keep the notice boards etc up to date, Mike for his devotion to constantly checking the suggestion box and typing the relevant information up for the web site. Derek for his links with the Senior Citizens Forum and his commitment to the leg-club which has had a very successful year.  For those other committee members not previously mentioned, for the time and commitment given by them and without whom the PPG would not be able to function.

We continue to enjoy excellent working relationships with the Health Centre Management.  Another huge thank you to Dr Nell Wyatt for her clinical expertise and her support both to the committee and membership at our meetings. Finally to Michelle, Debbie and Corinne who have given so much of their time and worked so hard with the PPG to achieve another successful year.

Sue Walters







September 2015

Chairman







Practice report – PPG AGM – 22.9.15

On behalf of the Practice, please could I start by thanking Derek, Sheila and Marlene for their kind work and who have been a tremendous support to the practice.  We are very grateful for their dedication and the time they have given (on behalf of patients) to the surgery.

Derek Vice Chair - I remember sitting with Derek (all those years ago) to create the first edition of the PPG leaflet and later receiving feedback from Derek after he had been asked to check the ‘press option’ wording on the telephone system, which used to have my dulcet tones but now has the beautiful voice of Debbie!  …and of course more recently his links with the Seniors Forum meant the retention of the Hopper Service (after collecting many signatures here at the surgery and in other locations) and of course we must not forget how busy Derek likes to keep himself with being the very committed Chair of the new Leg club service too. 

Sheila – I have really enjoyed working with Sheila on patient information and will always have Sheila in my ear when doing a new leaflet to ensure there is a ‘review date’ on the front of each one.  Thank you also Sheila for keeping the waiting room spick and span and we’re really grateful that you are still going to continue this task while being a member of the PPG.

Marlene – Has been a really great sounding board during her time on the committee and I have really enjoyed Marlene’s positive, gentle but no nonsense, input on things that have been discussed and I hope that Marlene will continue to channel her thoughts through to Mike moving forward…

Our sincere thanks also go to Janet Broad for her time on the committee.

I would also like to give a very personal thank you to Derek, Sheila and Marlene who have been awesome to work with, who have provided me with incredible support AND (with the rest of the committee…) have really helped shape areas of the service to what it is today!

As you can see the Practice feels we have been very lucky to have had such a great team on the committee.  Our thanks also go to Sue, Denise, Alan, Jennifer, Mike & Bernie for providing such an important sounding board for the surgery as the voice of the patients.  We have always been motivated to respond to patient feedback and the full PPG has taken a key and important role in this.  

Reflecting on the last year we would like to give particular mention to those of you who took part in the 21 ways to thrive initiative, who provided help and support at the flu clinics, who raised money for the practice via the raffle at the Saturday flu clinics, for assistance with the wording in patient information leaflets, for collection and input of the Friends and Family Test, for completing the annual patient survey and for holding the health talks at your regular PPG meetings.    What a great year it has been – we are so grateful to have such an active PPG.

Therefore, it is for this reason that I am very hopeful that we will be able to recruit a few new members to the committee and like Sue (Chairman) has said- it doesn’t take up much time, just an additional 4 meetings per year and members are able to do as much or as little as they would like – if this is something which you think might interest you, please let us know.

Michelle Coleman, 

General Manager

Future PPG General Meetings
	Topic
	Rank

	Heart disease
	1

	Dementia - diagnosis, treatments, care
	2

	Men’s health
	3

	Cancer (e.g. prostate, breast) - diagnosis and successful treatment
	4

	Disorders of the feet
	5

	Ambulance service - emergency service; hospital transport; helicopter
	6 =

	Cancer diagnosis - what happens next re chemo / radio treatment
	6 =

	Hypertension
	6 =

	Osteoporosis
	7

	Indigestion; acid reflux
	8

	Telemedicine
	9

	Kidney problems - tests, treatment
	10

	Palliative care - patient and family involvement
	11

	Arthritis
	12

	Physiotherapy
	13

	Memory Loss clinics
	14 =

	Parkinson’s disease - diagnosis and treatment
	14 =

	Stomach disorders - ulcers
	15

	Diabetes
	16 =

	Vaccinations
	16 =

	Asthma
	17 =

	Diet and exercise benefits to health
	17 =


Minutes BoA&M PPG AGM Sept 2015
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